LINDSBORG CITY COUNCIL
Lindsborg City Hall
May 19, 2025-6:30 p.m.
Meeting Minutes

COUNCILMEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Clark Shultz, Corey Peterson, Kirsten Bruce, Blaine Heble, John Presley,
Tanner Corwin

MEMBERS ABSENT: Rebecca Van Der Wege, Joshua Swanson

OTHERS PRESENT: Roxie Sjogren, David Hay, Lauren Doak, Holly Lofton, Chief Terry Reed, Milton Collins, Noah
Flores, Scott Bontz, Danielle Hollingshead

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Clark Shultz, followed by the pledge of allegiance.

PUBLIC INPUT:
There was no public input.

AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA:
There were no amendments to the agenda.

MAYOR’S REPORT:
This week is EMS Week. Mayor Shultz thanked the EMS staff along with Chief Reed, Director of Public Safety for
their service to the community.

It is also Public Works Week. Mayor Shultz recognized Public Works Director Denny Walker and the entire Public
Works staff for all of their work.

Monday is Memorial Day and City Hall will be closed. Mayor Shultz thanked the cemetery board for all their
work at ElImwood Cemetery.

CONSENT AGENDA

Councilmember John Presley moved to approve the minutes from the May 05, 2025, regular Council meeting,
Payroll Ordinance 5534 and Purchase Order Ordinance 5535. Motion seconded by Councilmember Blaine
Heble and passed 5-0 by roll call vote.

APPOINTMENTS:
There were no appointments.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
There were no committee reports.

OLD BUSINESS:
There was no old business.

NEW BUSINESS:

Adams Brown/Audit

Danielle Hollingshead, lead auditor with Adams Brown, attended the City Council meeting to present the City’s
2024 audit and answer any questions. This financial report is designed to provide citizens, taxpayers, customers,
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investors, and creditors with a general overview of the City’s finances and is designed to show the City’s
accountability for money it receives.

Councilmember Kirsten Bruce moved to accept the 2024 audit as presented. Seconded by Tanner Corwin and
passed 5-0 by voice vote.

Sundstrom A/V Equipment

When the Sundstrom Conference Center opened in 2013, Hopp Sound won the bid to provide and install the
audio-visual system at the Sundstrom Conference Center. They have continued to maintain this system that is
no longer manufactured. During installation, the sound components that are housed in the AV room were gently
used and sold to the City of Lindsborg at a used price.

Currently, this system is obsolete, mics are in poor condition, and the projector does not meet specifications for
many program presenters. It is not unusual for returning presenters to bring their own portable projector.

Hopp Sound was contacted to replace this system that they wired in, knowing that our labor would be far less
than utilizing a company that would have to figure out what had been done in the past. They sent their
recommendations for replacement mics, projector, and used sound mixer that will keep our expenses to a
minimum while meeting new needs for meeting planners and presenters.

Councilmember Blaine Heble moved to approve the quote from Hopp Sound to replace the projector, mics,
and sound mixer at a maximum cost of $7,074.00. Seconded by Kirsten Bruce and passed 5-0 by roll call vote.

ADJOURNMENT:
Councilmember Kirsten Bruce moved for adjournment, seconded by Councilmember John Presley, and passed
5-0 by voice vote. The meeting was adjourned at 6:48 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kol o~
Roxie Sjogren, MMC
City Clerk
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